DEPARTMENT OF THE ARMY
LOS ANGELES DISTRICT, CORPS OF ENGINEERS
ARIZONA-NEVADA AREA OFFICE
3636 NORTH CENTRAL AVENUE, SUITE 900
PHOENIX, ARIZONA 85012-1939

June 18, 2013

REPLY TO
ATTENTION OF:

Office of the Chief
Regulatory Division

Mr. Clinton M. Glass

CMG Drainage Engineering, Inc.
P.O. Box 64880

Tucson, Arizona 85728

SUBJECT: Extension of Jurisdictional Determination: File No. SPL-2004-01585-SDM
Dear Mr. Glass:

I am responding to your letter of May 22, 2013, in which you requested that the approved
jurisdictional determination for the Salt River Materials Group’s proposed development known
as the Olive Avenue Property, dated January 11, 2005, be extended for another five years. The
jurisdictional determination includes waters of the United States associated with the Agua Fria
River in Section 25, Township 03 North, Range 01 West, Phoenix, Maricopa County, Arizona.

The previous jurisdictional determination is hereby extended an additional five years until
June 18, 2018. Any discharge of dredged and/or fill material into the designated jurisdictional
areas may require a Section 404 permit from the Corps of Engineers.

If you have any questions, please contact me at 602-230-6950 or via e-mail at
Sallie. McGuire@usace.army.mil.

Please be advised that you can now comment on your experience with Regulatory
Division by accessing the Corps web-based customer survey form at:
http://per2.nwp.usace.army.mil/survey.html.

Sincerely,

Sallie McGuire
Chief, Arizona Branch
Regulatory Division
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